OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

SEP 102018

To the Members of the California State Senate:
I am returning Senate Bill 1451 without my signature.

This bill adopts mandatory minimum penalties against retailers who sell cannabis to
underaged individuals, including revocation of a license for a third violation occurring at
the same location within 36 months.

As currently written, this bill restricts the Bureau of Cannabis Control’s (Bureau)
regulatory discretion and limits its ability to carryout enforcement actions based on the
pertinent facts of a violation. This bill is not necessary. The Bureau already has the
authority to revoke, suspend, and assess fines if a licensee sells to a minor.

Sincerely,

GOVERNOR EDMUND G. BROWN JR. « SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95814 « (916) 445-2841
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